
Board of Cou Commissioners 


P.O. Box 6005 • Bend, OR 97708-6005 
1300 NW Wall St, Suite 206 • Bend, OR 97701-1960 

[541] 388-6570· Fax [541] 385-3202 
www.deschutes.org 

August 31, 2015 board@deschutes. org 
Tammy Baney 

Deschutes - Ochoco Regional Advisory Committee 
Katrina Van Dis 

Anthony DeBone 
Alan Unger 

334 NE Hawthorne Ave. 
Bend, OR 97701 

Regional Advisory Committee Members, 

The Deschutes County Board of Commissioners would like to express our support for the Deschutes 
County Noxious Weed Cost Share Title II grant application for 2015. As you know, noxious weeds are a 
problem we all share in central Oregon and something we need all landowners and land managers to 
be engaged in so we can maintain healthy and productive lands for environmental, social and 
economic benefits. This proposal offers an effective way for landowners in Deschutes County to treat 
their noxious weeds and is a proven model to engage landowners in actively managing noxious weeds. 

This project expands upon ongoing efforts to treat noxious weeds including treatment of right of 
ways by State, County and City government, treatment of federal and other public lands by land 
managers, as well as ongoing efforts undertaken by many private landowners. Cost share projects 
often engage new or small landowners who are unaware of noxious weeds or the appropriate steps 
to manage them. Often by participating in a cost share project, landowners can reduce or eliminate 
their noxious weeds and can establish an appropriate management and maintenance plan moving 
forward to keep noxious weeds under control. In addition, with landowners covering half of the costs 
of treatment, and Deschutes County supplying personnel to manage the projects, the investment in 
Title II dollars can treat many more acres than could be treated without matching funds. 

This project also compliments Deschutes County's extensive outreach efforts related to noxious 
weeds which is comprised of presence at local events such as the Let's Pull Together weed pulls and 
the County Fair, as well as presentations to homeowner associations and other groups, and 
numerous one on one landowner contacts. 

Deschutes County supports and encourages the funding of the 2015 Deschutes County Noxious Weed 
Cost Share project utilizing Title 'I funds. 

Sincerely, 

The Deschutes County Board of Commissioners 

Anthony DeBone, Chair Alan Unger, Commissioner Tammy Baney, Commissioner 

Enhancing the Lives of Citizens by Delivering Quality Services in a Cost-Effective Manner 














